Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
Monday, September 11, 2006
8:30 AM, 245 POT

Present: Virginia Blum, Don Gross, Phil Harling, Peter Hislop, Keith MacAdam, Richard Milich, Suzanne Pucci and Kirsten Turner

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM.

1) The minutes from the August 28, 2006 meeting were approved.

2) The committee discussed the Biology Department Academic Program Review.  Several recommendations were made, and a second draft of the Dean’s response letter will be prepared and represented to the committee.  

The committee also offered recommendations to the Dean’s response letter for the Earth and Environmental Sciences Department Academic Program Review.
3) The College contracted with a firm to redesign the College’s web pages.  The committee discussed the decision to use a national firm over a local firm.  The committee also suggested placing College of Arts and Sciences signs in front of Patterson Office Tower and on each departmental floor.
4) It was announced that the College partnered with the Stuckert Career Center to hire a career counselor.  The counselor will begin work in October, and will split her time between the A&S Advising Center and the Stuckert Career Center Building (three days in A&S and two days in Stuckert).
5) The committee continued to consider whether the issue of TA stipends should be placed on the agenda for the joint meeting with President Todd.  Upon reviewing the benchmark data compiled by the Department of Physics, the committee decided that additional department data should be gathered to assess the actual scope of the issue prior to discussing it with Central Administration. 

6) The committee considered the issue of faculty diversity.  Phil Harling presented data from last year’s affirmative action policy implementation, demonstrating that there were modest improvements made in the number of women hired by the College.  The committee discussed other potential ways to increase the diversity of the College faculty.   The issue of stopping the tenure clock was also revisited, and the committee asked for an informational update by the Dean on where this proposed policy currently stands.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 AM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Kirsten Turner

